
Howard Vandemark  reported via email, a month ago 
 
"Howard Vandermark" <howardvandermark@yahoo.com> +4 
 
Hi Jennifer, 
 
This is my first year in the Adams County Democrats, but our secretary/treasurer, Barb Caylor, was 
secretary/treasurer in 2009, and has held her position every year since.  We have met and discussed this, 
and her understanding is that in 2009, she filed a form requesting no need to file because our income was 
less than $10,000.  In fact, it has been less than $1,000 every year since.  She does have all receipts, but 
as we currently have only $240, I believe she is not required to file.  
 
If you would like to speak with Barb directly about this, you can reach her via email at caylorbee@aol.com 
 
thank you, 
Howard Vandermark 
 

https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13032280098
https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13032280098
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